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CIRCULAR LETTER NO. 27Z-232-EA/MS 

ISSUED BY: Bureau of Food Stamps, Division of Economic Assistance 

SUBJECT: Application for Free Hunting and Fishing Licenses 

Summary 

The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) issues free hunting and fishing licenses to low-
income persons 65 years of age and older and to low-income persons who are permanently 
disabled. 

All persons receiving food stamps, SSI or FIP are considered to be low-income.  The Iowa 
Administrative Code requires that the DNR application include an authorization for the 
Department of Human Services to verify the receipt of assistance. 

If a DNR worker calls a Department office, ask if the client has signed the authorization form.  If 
the DNR worker orally verifies that the form has been signed, release over the phone the 
information that the client is on food stamps, SSI, or FIP.  Give no other information. 

An updated DNR application packet is attached for reference. 

Effective Date 

Upon receipt 

Material Superseded 

Remove Human Services Circular Letter No. 27Z-203-EA/MS, dated April 14, 1992, and the 
March 18, 1992, DNR application packet from the manual and destroy them. 

Additional Information 

Refer any questions to your benefit payment administrator if you need additional information. 
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